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My family and I wholeheartedly support this project. The TVC
will dramatically improve the current conditions and modernize
the infrastructure (that is currently very outdated) - while
improving pedestrian-oriented conditions and walkability. On the
other hand, we believe that the excuses presented by local
NIMBY's are truly nonsensical. It seems, some local residents just
oppose for the sake of opposing, while making little sense. |
guess... they are not aware of a concept of "Infrastructure
Improvement" or "Beautification". We salute the developers,
architects, and everybody else involved. * Additionally: we request
that the developer improves the sidewalks at this site, - perhaps,
pavers should be installed (or something other than the gloomy
concrete); thank you. We urge the City to fully endorse the
project! Thank you. Your local supporters, Stephanie, Brad, and
family!



